hello,
my name is Michael Adams.

I hold an embossed receipt, AG 2017-0260. | have submitted all my docs and am waiting on a
combination of the County and CDFW.

| am a member of and in support of the Mendocino Cannabis Alliance memo to the board.

The below comments are my own:
| ask that whatever happens, expansion or not, the first priority be placed on those in phase 1 and
2 who have done what has been asked of them to help them finish getting their County Permit.

Secondly, | support an expansion of up to 1 acre, considering all environmental conditions are
met ahead of time.

Thirdly I do not support expansion of up to 10% at this time. I do not believe it is what the
people of Mendocino want, nor most of the cultivators currently in the system. | can see no
reason to bring in bigger players while we have not finished helping the current cultivators.

Our farm is on its way to being organic certified, we are Sun and Earth Regenerative Certified.
We hold a 10,000 sq ft outdoor permit. We grow almost 3 times the area in veggies that we do in
cannabis. We plan to be here for the long haul and hope that your actions bring in others who
will benefit the community and environment.

Thank you for your time in reading my letter.

Michael Adams
Co Creator @ Nurturing Seed Farm, Willits



